


Hopefully, this will impact their working lives as 
geologists and volcanologists, inspiring them to integrate 
and learn from indigenous and scientific knowledges. 

While in Guatemala, in partnership with two 
community researchers, Mayalitza Sosof and Alex 
Petzey, I have been working with Pedro Mendoza who 
has been making songs in his native Maya Tz’utujil 
language for more than thirty years. Working in 
partnership with Mendoza, we aim to produce a book 
for schools containing selected contextualized songs 
dealing with the environment, landscape, danger, 
and social issues. Other outputs will include a CD,  
interdisciplinary articles, and a book exploring the 
social, political, and community power of Mendoza’s 
work. We hope that there might be a documentary film 
emerging, as well.  

At the recent International Ballad Conference of the 
Kommission für Volksdichtung in Vitré, Brittany, I 
presented a talk on one of Mendoza’s songs. I had the 
privilege of speaking about the themes, function, and 
meaning of a song he made about the 2005 landslide 
disaster in Panabaj, Santiago Atitlán, Guatemala. This 
powerful example is just the beginning of an exploration 
of this wonderful musician’s contribution to cultural 
resistance in this deep yet vulnerable community. 

I’ve recently contributed a piece to a Journal of 
American Folklore forum on how we handle the 
academic legacies of toxic individuals. It’s a complex 
question that has been dogging academe and the arts for 
more than a century: Can we, should we, separate the 
man (and it is usually a man) and his work? There are no 
simple answers, though the key issues remain the same: 
listen to women’s experiences and ensure that we create 
safe and transparent environments for all of our students.

I’m very excited to announce that in our 30th 
anniversary year, the Institute will host the 2025 
congress of the Société Internationale d’Ethnologie et 
de Folklore, 3–6 June, the largest academic gathering 
in our fields, drawing some 800 delegates. The theme 
will be Unwriting, offering opportunities to rethink the 
hegemonic power of writing: who gets to codify and 
gatekeep and, crucially, who gets to rewrite in a time in 
which we are rethinking power structures and inverting 
hierarchies. 

And finally, I am delighted to announce Nicolas Le 
Bigre’s recent promotion to Lecturer, which is well 
deserved.






